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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

The University of Lethbridge Nursing Students are back at Nord-Bridge as part of their community practicum. They will be at the Centre every 
Thursday and Friday! Feel free to stop in and chat, attend one of their information sessions, or the Health Fair on Thursday, November 24th.         

Welcome Nursing Students! We are so happy we can continue this partnership! 

October 2022 

   
   

               NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

  Newsletter    
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Hello October! Let the Fall colours 
begin. October can be a lot of fun. Still 
time for long walks in the fallen leaves 
and bike rides through the river valley. 
Time to get a good book and curl up in 
front of the fireplace. 
 
September saw the passing of Queen Elizabeth II and all 
the events leading up to the funeral on September 19. May 
God rest her soul! There are some living today who have 
lived under the reign of George V, 1910 to 1936, some        
under George VI, 1936 to 1952, most under Elizabeth II, 
1952 to 2022 and now Charles III. This is very interesting to 
me because I collect coins. I’m waiting to see what they do 
with the coins and bills for 2023. Our money has changed 
quite a bit over the years; when I was born in 1947 $100 
would buy equivalent of $1328.12 today. 
 
If you missed the Nord-Bridge Gala evening be sure to    
attend next year. It was a wonderful evening of entertain-
ment and excellent food. The staff of Nord-Bridge did a   
fantastic job of organizing this event which also included a 
live auction and professional entertainment by the dueling     
pianos. It felt so good to dress up and attend an event like 
this after two years of Covid restrictions. 
 
Elvis tribute artist Bruce Andrew Stewart entertained us on 
September 17 with “A Tribute to the King”. This was an   
excellent show, and we were so pleased to be able to at-
tend. Again, the staff and volunteers did a remarkable job of    
putting this all together. Kudos to Jim Hahn for bringing in 
this professional entertainer. It has been really frustrating 
these past two years not being able to have these           
fund-raising events. So, we welcome these recent            
opportunities to raise some funds for Nord-Bridge. 
 
October events to look for are The Thanksgiving Lunch on 
October 7th, pick up your tickets at the reception desk.     
October 26th is the second Intergenerational Board Game 
and Music Afternoon. Please Register with Ashley. 
We should hear this week who our new Premier is. This is 
going to be an “Interesting year”! 
“The end of the summer is not the end of the world. Here’s 
to October…” – A.A. Milne. 
George Berg,  
Board President 

Welcome  to 59 New Members! 
We are happy to have you here!  

Nord-bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership open to all seniors age 
55 plus. Associate Membership for 
younger individuals whose spouse is 
over 55 and a member. 
Membership Renewal: $50 

Irene Carlson  Lori Nobel 

Ethel Sigurdson  Lora Morris 

Elsie Reimer  Tammy LeBaron 

Doreen Thomson  MaryLou Monahan 

Marnie Roth  Earl McKeith 

Patricia Gillam  Susan Bennett 

Melvina Langlands  Elizabeth Arthur 

William Langlands  Cathie Boychuk 

Janet McFarlane  Warren Funk 

Joanne Bollek  David McCaig 

Patricia Rieger  Deborah Duncan 

Elaine Hahn  Judy Chan 

Donna Stevenson  JoAnne Donovan 

Connie Bergmann  Linda Scott 

Jenny Feher  Debbie Piket 

Laurie Lewis  Mary Spanbauer 

Brad Miskulin  Ruth Sellers 

Donna O’Connell  Sharon Mandin 

Wayne O’Connell  Jean Urry 

Nicholas Doerson  Jan Heetebrij 

Deanna Lehner  Jane Scott 

Maureen Walker  Lizzie Riley 

Jane Goddard  Susan Robert 

Jane Scott  Lynne O’Brien 

Sharon Regnier  Raymond Perron 

Rita Chapman  Marilyn Perron 

Ken Sears  Anonymous (5) 

Barbara McNeely-Sears 



Page 3 

 
 

Executive Director’s 
Report 
I don’t drink fancy Starbucks coffee, but I 
know when they start advertising their  
Pumpkin Spice Latte it means one thing; fall 
weather is upon us. I am always amazed 
how quickly September goes. At the time of 
writing my article we have 59 new members 
who have signed up this month. Last month I 
was able to meet 12 new members participating in the New 
Comers Meet and Greet program. This new social group hosted 
by Barb LeClair, Anita Hamilton and Heather Schmitt is a group 
that meets every Tuesday and offers new members an oppor-
tunity to connect with new people. I was able to give a quick 
overview of the history of Nord-Bridge and personally welcome 
the new members to Nord-Bridge. Thank you for taking the time 
to make Nord-Bridge a part of your social circle.  
To say the last two years have been challenging is an under-
statement. Nord-Bridge’s fundraising revenue was severely  
impacted, as we were unable to host events such as Old Favor-
ites, Popovichs, Elvis Show and the Under Northern Lights   
Gala. Last month however, we were able to host two of these 
fundraising events. Thank you to Jim Hahn and his organizing 
crew for running a very successful Elvis Show! We hosted two 
shows and ticket holders were treated to a fantastic ‘Tribute to 
the King’. Unfortunately, I was unable to attend the event, how-
ever I heard many stories of laughter from the two almost fully 
sold out shows. Jim doesn’t get nearly enough recognition for 
his time and effort coordinating most of our fundraising events. 
We truly appreciate all your work and hard effort that you contin-
ue to devote to Nord-Bridge and its fundraising endeavors.  

The Gala was planned by a steering committee composed of 

Tracy, Maria, Erin and myself. I can’t thank the three of these 

ladies enough! They worked tirelessly on the Gala from the 

sides of their desks on top of their regular day to day responsi-

bilities. We also had a great supporting cast that helped at the 

gala; from our volunteer table ushers and wine wall attendants 

to the helpful crew that transported auction items to the event. 

The gala would not have been possible without the amazing 

and generous corporate sponsors listed on page 19 of this 

Newsletter. Finally, thank you to our gala attendees who made 

the night memorable and successful! We have already started 

working on the spring 2023 Gala which is booked for May 6th. 

Executive Director 

 

 

 

David Ng Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

Beginning in March we have 

started to highlight various  

recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more aware-

ness of what programs Nord-

Bridge has to offer and what 

awesome things each program  

contributes to Nord-Bridge! 
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    Lethbridge College  
      Massages are BACK! 
  Wednesday, Oct. 12 & Nov. 30   
       10 a.m. to Noon  
  (Craft Room) 

Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Second Year 
Doreen Smid 
Vacant 
Lorrie Vos 
 
Third Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Mike Bennett 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member    Ken Mohammed 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian  Marco Escobar 

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept -June) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased to 
announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on your 

device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email ad-

dress and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

 User ID:  FriendlyCentre 
 Password:  myfriendlycentre    
          (Shaw Cable subscribers see above) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise 
much needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the 
Centre.  Members may enter for other members and you 
do not need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

    
RECENT WINNER 

September 13th-Daniel Deringer $429.25 
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on 
the third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do 
not have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share 
of proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances 
you have of winning! 

   
RECENT WINNER  

September 23— Beverley Pickell $315.00 
Next Draw October 28 (4th Friday of each 

month) 
 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  
 
 

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

Sept. 12- Karen Trainor $62 & Evelyn  
Krysowaty $62 

Sept. 19– Alice Ries $58 & Clay Olsen $58 
Sept. 26 – Bob Matsumato $56 & Bob Conine 

$56 
Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 

  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

 
Rudy Grams: $200; Anne Pauls: $50; Christina 
Figenshau: $25; Steve Prokop (In Memory Of 
Evelyn Prokop): $500; Anonymous: $50. 
To date,$200 has been donated In Memory Of 
June Cameron. 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 

 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2022 through Dec 31, 2022:  
$8361.00 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  Goal     
Total Fund-Raising Goal   $6,248,320    
From City of Lethbridge       750,000     
From Various Provincial Grants   2,500,000    
From  Various Federal Grants      500,000      
From Nord-Bridge         
 - by Fundraising              2,500,000    
 

Total Contributions to our 
Building Fund 1998 through 2022     $ 2,220,262 
Still needed by N-B Fundraising        $279,063 
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Attention Card Players: 
-Bid Euchre will now be played every Wednesday in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

-Cribbage  will now be played every Friday in the West Community Room at 12:45pm. 
-Contract Bridge will now be played every Monday & Friday  in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 

Volunteers needed for the Boutique for  

call-in shifts available Monday-Friday 9am-

12pm or 12pm-3pm. Please contact Heather 

for more information. 
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Lucy Graham is now a  
published author! 
 

Lucy Graham, one of our members, 
wrote a book called Travelling    Tues-
days. 
 

Lucy shares stories about many of the countries she has 
been able to visit all over the world. See which adventure 
brought her too close to a hippo and where she enjoyed a 
ride in a hot air balloon. 
 

Find out what is the only country that starts with the letter 
Q or O or W.  Yes, Lucy has been to each of these   coun-
tries too.  
 

Lucy is selling her book for $50 USD or $60 CAD. 
She will make a donation of $5 for each book sold here at 
Nord – Bridge.  

 

You can get your autographed copy from Lucy today.                                                                                   
Stop by the desk at Nord– Bridge or go to  https://travellingtuesdaysbook.com/book-cad/optin  

Seniors System Navigator  
Please don’t fall for the Grandparent scam!!! 

The grandparent scam isn’t a new scam. Recently, there has been an increase in fraudsters target-
ing the aging population in the “grandchild in jail” scam. Many of the fraudsters improve their strate-

gy which makes this scam very dangerous for the elderly population. 

How the Grandparent Scam works: 

A fraudster contacts a grandparent posing as a grandchild who was recently arrested and is being held in jail. 

The fraudster, posing as grandchild, shares a fictious story claiming to be arrested for drunk driving or operating a vehi-
cle while impaired and they have been in a car accident. The fraudster explains how they have sustained injuries and 

that they must pay a bond which can be from a few hundred dollars to thousands of dollars. 

Once the fraudster has fooled the grandparent, they must pay the bond and share their address with the fraudster. 

The fraudster will appear at the grandparents’ home dressed as a bondman to collect the cash bond. The fraudster will 

collect the cash a leave. 

The following day the fraudster will call the grandparent again with more bad news. The person that was in the accident 
has  passed away and a charge has been filed against the grandchild. This will require more money and the grandpar-

ent will be required to pay additional bond money. 

How to avoid falling for the scam: 

The best way to avoid this type of scam or a suspicious phone call is to hang up. If you have caller ID and you do not 
recognize the number just let it go to voice mail. If you do have a conversation, use caution if you are being pressured 
to send money   quickly. There are scammers who try to bully victims into transferring money through a mobile app, or 

wiring money, and by purchasing gift cards. It you answer this type of call please report it to the Lethbridge City police.  

https://travellingtuesdaysbook.com/book-cad/optin
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
 

PHONE:  403-327-
4145    

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue 
South 

Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  
 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practition-

Notice from Cards: 
We are currently looking for more players in  

Norwegian Whist, Canasta (Thursdays) & Euchre. If 
interested, please attend the card program as noted 

in the Fall Program Book. Thanks! 

Game afternoon with the Lethbridge Family Centre on 
Sept. 28th! Come join us next month on Oct. 26th! See 

page 20 for more information. 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   

 

 
Upcoming 

FREE consultation dates:  
Oct. 10, Nov. 14 & Dec. 12  *Now on Mondays* 
between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 

Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  
an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 

This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 

Lucy Graham competed in the Canada 55+ Games in     
Kamloops, B.C. in August! She played on the Alberta Team 

in the Scrabble event and was awarded a Bronze Medal! 
Congratulations Lucy! 

Condolences to: 
… The Witt family and the passing of Alvin 

. . . The Cameron family and the passing of June 

. . . The LeClair family and the passing of Barb’s mother 

. . . The Mamula family and the passing of Gaya’s son 

… The Egeland family and the passing of Butch 

NOTICE MEMBERS: 
Our General Member Meeting will be on  

Wednesday, November 2nd at  
9:30 am in the Multi-Purpose Hall. 

Please register at the Front Reception Desk starting 
October 19th. 
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Programmer’s Report  
Last month was so fun with Under the Northern Lights 
Gala, The Elvis Show, and the Oktoberfest Buffet at the 
end of the month! I also went on holidays mid September 
to Niagara Falls, Ontario for a wedding. It was amazing 
and I would recommend to anyone! Here is the photo of 
the falls and another one of Crystal Beach in Fort Eerie! 
We also got to venture to Toronto and see the CN Tower, 
Ripley’s Aquarium, and the Hockey Hall of Fame! 
Looking forward to this month, we have the Third year 
University of Lethbridge Nursing students here at Nord-
Bridge every Thursday and Friday to observe, learn,  
participate with, and assist seniors as a part of their 

Community Health Studies portfolio. The student’s primary objective is to research member needs in the areas of Health Promotion, Health 
Protection, and Injury Prevention. From their   research, they program and implement different learning series / information sessions, and 
organize an annual “Health Fair” to held on Thursday, November 24 to address the needs and interests of Nord-Bridge’s membership from 
now until December. Please give them a warm welcome when you see them around! 
 You may have also heard we are hosting our annual Craft Sale at Nord-Bridge on Saturday, October 22nd at 9am-2pm in the Multi-
Purpose Hall! If you are a vendor and would like to display your item, please contact me at 403-329-3222. As I write this there are only 4 
tables left so call as soon as possible! All attendees can enter through the NE doors of Nord-Bridge and there will be light snacks and     
refreshments. This is a great program to support local crafters in the community while fundraising for Nord-Bridge’s recreation programs. 
We are currently looking for more participants in the following programs: Intergenerational Baking at the Interfaith Food Bank on Tuesday, 
October 11th at 1pm, Board Game and Music Afternoon with Children from the Lethbridge Family Centre on Wednesday, October 26th at 
3:15 pm, and an Evening Paint and Sip Night at Nord-Bridge on Thursday, November 17th at 6pm for $50 per person. Sign up for any of 
these either online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the Recreation Programs Tab or give us a call at 403-329-3222! 
 One last reminder: there will be no morning classes on Wednesday, November 2nd in the Multi-Purpose Hall due to the     
General Membership Meeting at 9:30 am in the Multi-Purpose Hall. This includes: Active POUND & Carpet Bowling.  

Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
I always get excited thinking back through the month 
at all the programs and activities we offer here at 
Nord-Bridge. It was so exciting to see all the interest 
at registration filling our classes up quickly. I really 
enjoyed dressing up for the GALA and spending 
some quality time with our members. Everyone 
looked amazing!!l Elvis Presley looked like a fun 
night that drew so many fans in.  

I kicked off the heels the following weekend and had 
the opportunity to finally hike Turtle Mountain. The 
view was amazing and yes…a little scary looking 

down the slide from the top, but with zero wind. 
19.5km up on shale rock and very little switch backs.  
Elevation gains of 884.0m; it took about 4.5 hours 
from top to bottom with resting time. I recall looking 
down and seeing semi-trucks the size of ants and 
boulders the size of apartment buildings. 

October has swept in fast so stop in and grab a bite to eat and say HI!. We always 
love to see your smiling faces. Come check out the programs and make sure you 
bring your family and friends in for our Halloween Photo shoot fundraiser at the end of the month. 
(Donations of costumes and decorations always welcome) 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator/Outreach (Mind -Body –Spirit) 
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Our Nord-Bridge Bocce Ball players had a very successful    

season! 18 Tuesdays and only one rain-out! Bocce Ball players 

meet Tuesdays at Norbridge Lions Park and there will be room 

for more players starting next May!   

~ Steve King, Convener of Bocce 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Response 
Network: 

What is ageism and how does it impact elder abuse? 
Ageism reflects a prejudice in society against certain age 
groups. For the purpose of this discussion, ageism will reflect 
the prejudice against older adults. This attitude is perpetuated 
in many ways, for example, the lack of positive representation 
of older adults in advertisement and programming. Recently, 
CTV news fired a news anchor for reporting on television with 
fully grey hair.  To combat this, Dove has started a campaign 
encouraging older adults to wear their hair grey, as a repre-
sentation of their age, which they feel is something to be 
proud of! This campaign can be found on social media plat-
forms using the hashtag #KeepTheGrey.    
In the health care system, a person’s age rather than their 
overall health status can impact medical decisions such as 
diagnostic tests, treatment plans and resources. When being 
offered personal, health or social supports, we often see ser-
vice providers or family/friends speak to an older adult’s care-
giver rather than directly to them… this is another way ageism 
is perpetrated in society.  
In a recent Canadian survey, 63% of respondents over the 
age of 66 indicated they feel they have been treated unfairly 
or different because of their age. This treatment can stem 
from a deeply rooted belief that older adults are more vulnera-
ble and therefore less impactful to the overall functioning of 
our society. Comparatively, 51% of the respondents also indi-
cated they felt ageism was he most tolerated social prejudice 
when compared to gender or race-based discrimination. In 
turn, ageism contributes greatly to elder abuse. 
Abuse of a person and of any kind often stems from the belief 
that the victim is in some way less, specifically less than the 
offender. As individuals age, the need to advocate for oneself 
rises, while the potential for discrimination also increases. The 
impacts of ageism do not go unnoticed by LEARN, and we 
work with out Coordinated Community Response, comprised 
by agencies in Lethbridge to influence the systems in which 
older adult’s function within.   
My hope is that you as an older adult continue to advocate for 
yourself, or access services such as the SSN Program or 
LEARN when you require some help to do so! Always remem-
ber there are spaces you will be welcomed into and loved, 
such as both of your local senior centers! 

As always, if you or someone you know are experiencing   

elder abuse, please contact me and we can 

work together to address it. I can be reached at 

403-394-0306 or by email at 

learn@lethseniors.com 

~Amy Cook~ 
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Mind Joggers Writing Group 
Jewels 

The land is white, but not with snow. 
The fog came, stayed a day or so 

And then moved on. It left behind 
A fairyland of sparking rime. 

The branches, iced with frosty foam 
Sway gently, as the breeze blows home 

The fog. Reluctantly it leaves 
And as it goes, some treasure leaves. 

The sun peeks through, the world is new, 
It sparkles, dances, fades from view.  

It peeks again, this time to stay,  
Promising a glorious day. 

It melts the frost upon the ground. 
The trees are white against the brown 

Of ripened grass and fallow fields. 
Like ostrich fronds to breeze they yield. 

Now, melting frost to droplets turn 
And hang like diamonds, so I yearn 

To pluck them, wear them in my hair: 
The lovely jewels the fog left there. 

~By Kathleen Sanderson~ 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


